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House of Delegates





May 8, 2010






Jamestown, ND

General Chair Jay Nimens called the meeting to order at 1:40.  Roll call was taken.  Board members present were Jay Nimens, Tom Engberg, Brandi Clark, Leith Devier, Becky LeDoux, Lisa Kramer, Loic Joseph, Carla Porter, Talia Butery, and Ali Church.   Jeff Steele, Jim Ballantyne and Ben Bolinske were absent.
Delegates present included Sheri Lars, AQST, Kathy Aspaas, ASK, Anne Retzloff, Breckenridge/Wahpeton, Heather Iverson, FMY, Carol Swenson, RRVY, Shawn Lange, JAWS, Kim Kuntz, MMSC, Chris Webb, MSC, Pat Anderson, Marlin Swimming, John Wager, Valley City, Steve, West Fargo, and Shane Peterson, Williston. 

Jay welcomed everyone to the House of Delegates.  There was a motion to approve the minutes of the fall 2009 meeting.  Brandi Clark made the motion, Carla Porter seconded the motion.  Motion was carried.

Jay welcomed Ali Church, Jr athlete rep and Talia Butery, disability rep.

Secretary Minutes

Jay asked for corrections or additions to the minutes from the fall 2009 meeting.  Loic moved to approve the minutes and Lisa Kramer seconded the motion. Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report
Total assets $77,903.93 

Profit & Loss- Net Income $13,595.31 (profit year to date).  Zone meet- are significant expenses $6500-$8000.  Athlete fee for zones is $200 for Lincoln; NE. Report is comparable from this year to last year.
USA is raising fees that will increase for 2011.  It is up $1, but will not be into effect until 2012.
General Chair’s Report
Jay Nimens gave a brief introduction. Mentioned that the Red River Valley – Grand Forks Yahoos were honored with the 2009 event of year award.  

20/20 – hosted an evening show with Chuck Willis from USA swimming about abuse with coaches and swimmers.  USA swimming is trying to promote what a positive influence that they do have.  USA is becoming a target with lawsuits setting up programs to promote a code of conduct.  7 point action plan for a safe and positive sport environment program.  USA is trying to promote this program.

There will be two age group zone meets this summer.

Coach’s clinic- this was the 3rd annual clinic that was hosted.  We are the host (NDLSC) if (we lost money this year) we should not be held accountable.  It should be only what we give.  It is a good thing.  Should we do it every year?

Election of officers- Reg. Chair (Becky LeDoux has been nominated), Senior vice chair(Jim Ballantyne has been nominated), Admin vice Chair(Tom Engberg has been nominated) and Secretary (April Lange, Charysse Everson and Melody Sundbakken were nominated)Voting ballets were passed out and the following were elected officers.

Registration chair- Becky LeDoux

Senior vice Chair- Jim Ballantyne

Administration vice Chair- Tom Engberg

Secretary- April Lange

Workshops- there are several workshops coming up this summer. The workshops that are coming up are the Treasurers’, Officials, Disability and the National convention in Dallas.  There is a club leadership management program that is currently happening on August 1st.

Board Member Reports:

Officials did great at state.  Looked good on deck.  Help on deck was offered by USA swimming.  We need to keep moving forward, we always need referees.  Start early.

Officials that were educated at state- hopefully we can carry that on @ a club level. 

Zones  in Bismarck will be encouraged that all officials to please attend.  Timing questions at state.  Depends on the is There was talk about giving the state refs incentives. Talia B asked about gifts (door prizes).  Loic mentioned that zones or state would be the only meets that this would be an issue.
Senior vice Chair

Budget for zones.  Age group to Lincoln, we are estimating about 30 athletes.  It will cost about $8000.00 for the LSC.  So about $150 per athlete.  What do we expect our athletes to pay?  Talia doesn’t want our kids to have to pay a lot.  Are they getting the most for their money?  This year we pick a color scheme (use it the next 4 years).  We could include warm-ups and charge $200.  No warm-ups $150.  We can start with jackets or with pants or shorts.  Let’s look @ what a jacket would cost?
$200/swimmer for zone costs for 2010.

Sr zone meet will be hosted at Bismarck.  Athletes are asked to provide their own transportation.  The swimmers will compete as their own clubs not as a state club.  Our athletes will miss out on togetherness.  We will offer daily meals to coaches.  We will act as a team/ score as a club.  There are hotels reserved with a block of rooms for the zone meet.  The zone meet is for 15 and up.  It will run Aug 4-9.  No age limit.  This is second year of a four year trial period.  

14 and under zone meet.  It is a waste of money to buy a zone suit.  No one wears them.  We need to look and feel like a team.  A warm up jacket will be provided this year for zones.  2 caps and 2 shirts will also be provided.  

Age Group vice Chair

Jeff passed out the record holder certificates.  Missing meet fees from Williston.  Teams need to send in meet fees within two weeks after meets.  
State Short Course Meet event.  1000 & 1650 switch the events. This came from the athlete meeting.  This was brought up from the athletes.  If the meet continues to grow, we might have to change it.  Move to a zone format & timed final events.  We can address at the next state meet to be discussed and at the fall meeting.
Registration Chair

Becky is working on fall guidelines. She will present them at the fall meeting.  755 year round athletes 706 in 2009.  970 total athletes.  9 down from last year.  Registration process, the money should be in before the children swim.  6 children that were not registered at the state meet.  If she doesn’t get the money then she cannot load the times.
Transfer forms- had trouble collecting them. 
USA swimming is raising fees in 2011.  In our manual it needs to be changed.  $1.00 increase.  $46.00 Attach to present.

Technical Chair

Coaches- same with certifications.  She cannot approve the clubs.  Should we have some kind of a fee?  Penalty $50 or $100 if they are not registered before the state meet?  We need guidelines so that we know what is expected.  Maybe vote at the fall meeting.
Safety Chair
Sit and slide entry. There will be no changes to the policy manual.  This is USA swimming rules.  We will table this and investigate and bring it to the fall meeting.  We had only 2 incidences this year.  USA does reimburse what insurance doesn’t. 

Disability Chair
Diversity camp- 2 athletes from our state.  A swimmer 13-16 and qualify 3 meets. One athlete from our state.  We don’t have a lot of kids that meet those criteria.  This is a yearly camp.  This is an expense that the LSC supplies a coach, coordinator, 2 athletes, airfare, hotel and meals.

Coaches Representative
Questions about lane assignments at the state meet.  A land to each team is preferred, but is not always an option.  Right/wrong at the state meet.  Warm up – lane assignments.  Maybe look into a different way to do it. Looking for suggestions.  
Qualification time period.  Sept 1 2009 to March 2010 or 1 Jan 10 to March 2011.  He would like to be like any other state to extend the time period.  He will draft a motion to modify in the policy manual.

Boys High School- all boys need to have one club meet to attend the state meet.

Athlete Representative
They need to be switched around.  
Motion
Currently- We do not get paid out until fall meetings for expenses.  We would like to make the motion that we will reimburse by Sr. vice Chair approval when appropriate receipts expenses with documentation.  
Carla made the motion.  Jay seconded the motion.  Motion carried

Travel NDLSC events

Motion was made to

Reimburse expense for workshops before training expenses are incurred and upon completion 

A motion was made by Talia to remove the suits and to make the warm up jacket a part of the apparel for zones meet.

Jeff seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Motion was made by Jay to accept the tentative 2010-2011 Long and Short course schedule as is.  Carla seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Meet Schedule
We need to finalize 2010 long course.  Send all proposed meet changes to Jeff Steele.  Duals are a great meet to be encouraged.

Swimposium

We need assistance with the swimposium.  Nov 20 and we would limit it to 100 athletes.  Chris Webb and Melody Sundbakken mentioned that they would help.

Flags

They are the responsibility of the club.  If they want information on new flag we will acquire and provide that information.
The Board meeting adjourned at 4:30 pm

Fall meeting will be held in Bismarck on Oct 16 with the time to be announced.

